MULTNOMAH COUNTY OREGON

Multnomah County Veteran Services Taskforce
	October 1st, 2012
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9:00am – 11:00am

  Multnomah Building, 6th Floor Room 635, 501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Portland, Oregon 97214



	MEETING AGENDA  

	TOPIC / PRESENTER
	NOTES
	Action

	Welcome and Introductions


	Task Force meeting attended by: Commissioner Diane McKeel, Sean Files, Jane Netboy, Doug Kuhl, Glenn Shuck, Nancy Sloan, Linda Eaton, Tanya Hawkins, Juan Carlos Ocana-Chiu, Joy St. Peter, Mike McKelvey, Corbett Monica, Keith Falkenberg, Elan Lambert, Tina Edge, Maureen Raczko, Steven Easterday, Doug Robberson, Seth Lyon, Peter Pringle, Regina Rizo, Belinda Maddy

	

	Veterans Panel @ Conf. for Police Training

Tina Edge, 

Elan Lambert, Comm. McKeel


	The International Association of Directors of Law Enforcement Conference is scheduled in June 2013, and is for those who coordinate training for police academies across the country. 
Tina distributed a handout with some information on the presentation and possible workshop panelists. The training that has been developed locally through SIRN is valuable, and is a missing piece in national curriculums. 

Important topics identified during discussion include military culture, the connectivity of services, and an understanding of PTSD and other issues that may inform how a veteran perceives an interaction with law enforcement.


	Review handout, make suggestions to sean.files@multco.us by Oct 15th.

	Joys of Living Assistance Dogs

Joy St. Peter & Mike McKelvey


	Joy provided overview of the Joys of Living program and various training and services the dogs assist with, especially for veterans with PTSD. 
It is a 2yr training program, and before dogs are matched with a companion they are specifically trained to meet the needs of that individual. Skills may include turning on a light in a dark room, standing between the companion and a stranger, and helping calm during panic attacks. Hank demonstrated some of his training, including turning on and off a light, retrieving Joy’s wallet from her purse, and removing shoes and socks. 

The organization is going into the jails with its next litter, and prisoners will train dogs and have a marketable job skill upon their release. 

The needs identified are for puppy raisers, financial donations, and involvement in trainer apprenticeship program (similar to a train the trainer model). 


	More info at joydogs.org or info@joydogs.org

	VA Women’s Clinic

Nancy Sloan


	Nancy presented on the services provided at the Women’s Clinic, including the role women play in the military and the impact of their equipment, stress of service, grief, and family stress. They provide critical services to help with reintegration, including mental health, behavioral health, military sexual trauma, health education and support, and outreach into the private sector. 

There was additional discussion on MST and the unique PTSD experience and treatment needs for women.

There is a conference May 3, 2013 at Lewis & Clark College for private sector clinicians on military sexual trauma, with nationally recognized speakers on PTSD for men and women.


	Refer women who can benefit from services to VA. Direct line @ women’s clinic: 503-220-8262. Nancy’s ext is x55595.

	Project Updates


	Homeless and Housing- 
Seth discussed local underutilization of VASH housing vouchers, with about a third of the 305 available not getting used. The current barrier is that the VA does not seem to be staffed to sufficiently process all potential applicants. A group of stakeholders are working on a proposal to perform more case management function for VASH recipients until the VA has capacity for taking them over. At this point it is unclear if this concept will work for providers or for the VA, but we should have more information next month.

Seth also reported on the affordable housing program that the county coordinates, which has six properties deeding out to nonprofits soon. 
To submit an application or for more information contact Seth:

Seth Lyon, 503-988-6295 x26013, seth.a.lyon@multco.us

	Contact info for Seth is included for info or for applying to affordable housing program

	
	County Veterans Service Office- 
Juan reported the county interviewed for two part-time CVSO positions – one more traditional and one justice involved in the jails. Greg Lamb is moving to the downtown office and Greg Patten has been selected to be the CVSO in the jail. He was most recently in Clackamas County Corrections and is expected to be a good addition. Pending final administrative steps and his acceptance, he will start 10/16 and Greg will help with the transition.


	

	
	USS Ranger-
The Ranger Foundation was at the Capital and will present again 12/10 at the State House VA Committee. That agenda will be out in November, per Jane, and distributed when available. 

There will also be a Ranger presentation at JPACT soon (through Metro) through their work on land use/transporation. 

	

	
	Veterans Court-
Keith reported that Presiding Judge Waller has agreed to do a pilot veterans docket through the Multnomah County Courts. There is a meeting in two weeks with those putting together the vets court docket and updates will be available at next month’s task force meeting.

	

	
	Dual Diagnosis Association of Oregon- 
Corbett introduced DDA of Oregon and its 12 step + additional 5 steps for people with dual diagnosis. It is a peer support model and they are interested in connecting with more veterans or creating vet support groups.
For more information: Corbett Monica, 503-737-4126,  corbettm@ddaoforegon.com
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Next meeting scheduled for …





November 5th


9:00am - 11:00am


501 SE Hawthorne Blvd - Conference room #635   Portland, OR 97214


**  Meetings normally take place 1st Monday of every month 9:00am - 11:00am **
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